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TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK. 
TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK. TICK. TOCK.

INT. TIME CAPSULE ROOM - DAY

Large bluish gray room, with squared tiled floor. Big time 
capsule in the middle of the room.

Uncovering himself from his hoodie, KENDALL ZODIAC (1,029, 
immortal wizard, determined and brave) stares at the time 
capsule before him. He looks at the heart timer attached to 
his heart. It countdowns from 3 minutes.

The time capsule door opens. Kendall runs inside.

INT. DANGLING WATCH ROOM - DAY

Huge room with large watches hanging from the ceiling. Square 
tiled floor with numbers and dots on it.

Kendall quickly jumps on the number tiles and does his best 
to avoid the dots. He accidentally steps on one causing the 
dangling watches to explode and catch on fire. Kendall runs 
out the room.

KABOOM!

EXT. THE ROMAN NUMERALS ZONE - DAY

Light yellow sky with white puffy clouds and white sparkles. 
Large black roman numerals float around.

Kendall grabs a hold of one of the roman numerals and looks 
around his new location. He looks down and sees pointy sharp 
hour and minute hands sticking out from small clocks.

Looking worried at his possible demise down below, Kendall 
climbs on top of the roman numeral. He jumps onto the next 
number he sees and then hops onto the next one. He hangs over 
another roman numeral and finally sees a bright white light 
far away in front of him. He moves as fast as he can and 
finally reaches his next destination.

INT. MAGICAL LIGHT ROOM - DAY

Aqua green diamonds sparkle the room. Small staircase that 
leads to an hourglass door. Bright white heavenly light comes 
down from the ceiling.



Kendall looks down at his heart timer. He walks and looks 
around at the amazing room before him. A column appears from 
the ground showing ancient roman alphabet letters. Kendall 
types in the word HOURGLASS.

The hourglass door opens, revealing a shiny white light. 
Kendall walks in and disappears into the light.

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

Dark bluish green room. A large stand with a giant hourglass 
is in the center of the room.

Kendall sees ANNETTE MARIE FAIRYGTON (1,028, immortal fairy, 
worried and surprised) in the hourglass. He flies down to 
her. Annette turns around and is surprised to see Kendall 
coming down to her.

Kendall lands on the stand and puts his hands on the 
hourglass. Annette puts her hands on the hourglass too, next 
to Kendall’s. Both immortals stare at each other with worry. 
They close their eyes and place their hands down. They look 
at each other with a more loving expression and kiss each 
other from the glass.

FLASH!

Kendall and Annette both hear the alarming sound and look 
above. Revealing himself from his cape is the EVIL TIME 
WIZARD (purple elf wizard, villain, cunning and playful)

The evil time wizard aims his hand at Kendall. Purple magic 
begins to form from it.

ZAP!

Kendall dodges the first attack.

ZAP!

Kendall dodges the second attack. Determined to keep her 
safe, Kendall places his hand in front of Annette.

With a big grin on his face, the evil time wizard snaps his 
fingers. Kendall’s heart timer glows white.

FLASH!

Kendall disappears. The evil time wizard snaps his fingers 
again.

2.



INT. GIANT HOURGLASS - DAY

FLASH!

Kendall is inside the hourglass next to Annette. 

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

The purple villain points his glowing wand at the top of the 
hourglass.

BURST!

Sand appears from the top of the hourglass, and it begins to 
pour down to the bottom. As the sand from the hourglass falls 
upon them, Kendall and Annette hold each other close. They 
notice each other’s time on their heart timers, look into 
each other’s eyes, and smile. As the sand piles up at the 
bottom, Kendall and Annette lean in close.

KISS.

Their heart timers reach 0 and show a red skull. The immortal 
lovers stop their kiss and lean their heads against one 
another.

They both smile and close their eyes, falling backwards into 
the sand. 

THUD! THUD!

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

The evil time wizard is excited and claps his hands at the 
fallen lovers.

INT. GIANT HOURGLASS - DAY

The sand continues to pour on Kendall and Annette until they 
are completely covered. Their timers continue to blink 0. 
Eventually the sand stops. 

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

A moment of silence as the evil time wizard watches the 
defeat of his enemies. However all of a sudden, the hands on 
the clock of his magical time wand starts to move in 
different directions. The evil wizard is confused. He looks 
back at the giant hourglass, and notices no changes. Feeling 
suspicious he lifts his fingers at the hourglass.
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SNAP!

The sand flows up to the top of the bottom half of the 
hourglass revealing and elderly Kendall and Annette kissing. 
The evil villain is shocked. He flies closer to see the 
elderly couple for himself.

INT. GIANT HOURGLASS - DAY

Inside the hourglass, Kendall and Annette continue to enjoy 
their kiss without interruption. Both of their heart timers 
says 125 years old. Kendall briefly turns his head around to 
the villain and sticks his tongue out at him.

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

Out of anger the purple wizard raises his hand and 
aggressively puts the sand back on Kendall and Annette. The 
evil wizard looks at his wand again. It starts to spin 
faster. Still confused the wizard lifts the sand up again, 
revealing two skeletons leaning next to each other. A big 
smile is seen on the wizard’s face. 

INT. GIANT HOURGLASS - DAY

Unbeknown to the purple villain, the heart timers says 1,000 
years old on each of the skeletons.

INT. ISOLATED HOURGLASS ROOM - DAY

With a snap of the fingers, the sand falls down again on the 
skeletons. The evil wizard is so excited that he lifts his 
hand in the air with a purple ball forming.

KABOOM!

Confetti comes out.

KABOOM!

A firework explodes saying: DEATH TO ALL HEROES! :D

However, the evil time wizard stops celebrating as he notices 
his wand spinning extremely fast to the point of no stopping. 
The villain looks worried.

SPRING!

The time wand breaks instantly. A glowing blue light is seen 
from the sand of the hourglass.
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BLAST!

A hole breaks from the hourglass. To his surprise, the evil 
time wizard sees a younger version of Kendall carrying 
Annette. Kendall smiles confidently at his enemy. The 
couple’s heart timers say 8 years old. He carries Annette out 
of the hourglass, and lets her down gently.

Enraged, the evil time wizard takes off his hat and aims it 
at the two children.

ZAP! ZAP! ZAP!

Kendall dodges all the attacks and flies toward the wizard.

PUNCH! KICK! BLAST!

The wizard’s hat falls to the dark abyss. He moves back from 
Kendall’s blows. He stares at his broken wand and Kendall’s 
heart timer. The heart timer blinks from 8 years old to 
IMMORTAL, surprising the wizard.

Kendall raises his hand to his enemy, causing a magical blue 
white ball to appear. Annette flies up to Kendall’s side.

FLASH!

Kendall and Annette turn into white silhouettes and change 
back to their normal selves.

The evil wizard raises his hands in the air as a form of 
surrendering. All of a sudden the wizard's hat appears behind 
the two immortals. The wizard balls his fist, crushing the 
clock attached to his hat.

FREEZE!

Time stops and turns everything blue except for the purple 
wizard. His hat returns to him and the hourglass on it glows 
white, causing his mask to do the same. He raises his hands 
at Kendall and Annette. 

BLAST!

Time unfreezes as Kendall and Annette fall straight back into 
the hourglass sand.

The wizard throws his broken wand away and his eyes glow 
yellow. 

HEARTBEAT!

Kendall and Annette feel immediate pain from their heart 
timers and struggle to move to each other. 
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The immortal wizard and fairy get up and hold each other’s 
hands as they look at their enemy with determination. A pink 
magical heart glows from their hands causing a yellow stream 
to flow to the both of them. They both hold their heart 
timers tight, causing them to glow yellow.

HEARTBEAT!

The pain is reversed back to the time wizard. The two 
immortals hold their timers tight to the point of cracking. 
The time wizard starts getting older.

CRUSH!

Kendall and Annette destroy their heart timers, causing the 
evil time wizard to turn white and glow bright.

INT. TIME CAPSULE ROOM - DAY

The big time capsule turns white and rays of light shoot out 
of it.

KABOOM!

EXT. OUTSIDE - SUNSET

Bright orange yellow sky. Green plants and trees everywhere. 
Pink butterflies float around.

A huge black hole from a melted clock is seen, with smoke 
coming out of it. Above the clock is a circle attached with 
an infinity symbol.

Kendall and Annette awaken and see each other. They hug each 
other tight and notice a pile of gray dust and the time 
wizard’s mask on the ground.

SWOOSH! 

The gray dust disappears in the air and the mask flies away. 
In front of them they notice a statue of lover’s holding a 
time balance of a heart that says LIFE and a clock that says 
VALUE.

The two walk forward and notices the sign in front of the 
statue. It says:

TREASURE EACH OTHER FOREVER.

Kendall and Annette smile at the message and look at each 
other. They hold each other and kiss. They turn around and 
fly away together in the sunset.
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Fades to black.
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